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      April 9, 2020 
 
Mr. Chris Meek 
Enbridge Energy, Limited Partnership - Hartsdale Terminal   
7701 France Ave S. Centennial Lakes Park I, Suite 600  
Edina, MN 55435 
christopher.meek@enbridge.com  
 
 

Re: Tank Primary Seal Inspection Extension 
Response Letter  
Enbridge Energy, Limited Partnership - 
Hartsdale Terminal  
Plant ID: 089-00081 
Schererville, Lake County  

 
Dear Mr. Meek: 
 
  On April 1, 2020, Enbridge Energy, Limited Partnership - Hartsdale Terminal 
(Hartsdale Terminal) submitted a request for an extension to the 5-year primary seal 
inspection for tank 1610 located at Hartsdale Terminal. This extension was requested 
for permit Condition E.1.2(4) of the permit No. 089-37732-00081.  
 

According to Hartsdale Terminal, the tank primary seal inspection is due in April 
2020, but due to the ongoing COVID-19 restrictions within Enbridge Energy, the State of 
Indiana, and guidance from the Federal government, it has been a challenge to 
assemble an inspection team to perform the inspection in a timely manner. This is the 
first primary seal inspection since the tank was constructed back in 2015 and the 
secondary seal is inspected annually. 
 

IDEM cannot approve your request at this time to extend the permitted primary 
seal inspection deadline. Inspecting after the date specified in the permit constitutes a 
violation. However, if the primary seal inspection is adequately performed by September 
30, 2020, no enforcement action will be taken for failing to inspect before the original 
deadline. Enbridge Energy, Limited Partnership - Hartsdale Terminal should conduct the 
primary seal inspection in accordance with permit Condition E.1.2(4) of the permit No. 
089-37732-00081.  

 
Please direct any questions to Sasa Dunovic, Compliance Inspector, at (219) 

252-3566 or by email at sdunovic@idem.in.gov. 
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 Sincerely, 

  
           Phil Perry, Chief 
           Compliance and Enforcement Branch 
           Office of Air Quality 

 
 
cc: Sasa Dunovic, Compliance and Enforcement Branch, Office of Air Quality 
 sdunovic@idem.in.gov 

Mr. Joshua C Kackos, Terminal Supervisor  
josh.kackos@enbridge.com     
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